
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Head 

Dear Parents and Carers 
We have had a busy week in school with lots of sporting events and 

other opportunities that have been open to our children. You can hear 

more about these below including the work around ‘Safety Week’ that 

the children have taken part in. We hope you enjoy reading about 

these events over the next few pages! 

Best wishes 

Miss Lock 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

30 January 2023 

Reading Café - Friday 10th February at 14:30 
Spend time in your child’s class (you can go between various 
classes if you have more than one child) and see how reading is 
taught in the different year groups as well as spending some 
time reading with your child. This is the first of a few Reading 
Cafés we are planning across the academic year and we hope 
you can come!  

Suggested donation £1  

Youth Speaks Competition 2023 

On Thursday, Emily, Leo and Elsie took part 

in the Rotary Youth Speaks Competition. 

Emily chose to highlight the topic ‘Mind, 

body and soul – the effects of screen time 

technologies’. Emily spoke eloquently and 

passionately about this thought-provoking 

topic. Leo did a brilliant job of introducing 

the topic as Chairman and Elsie summarised 

the speech wonderfully as the Vote of 

Thanks. 

It was most enjoyable to hear the topics 

chosen by the other schools too. This year, 

the trophy went to Truro School Prep. with a 

worthy second place going to 

Perranarworthal School.  

Rotary Club decided that this year each 

school who entered should receive a prize. 

We will look forward to choosing how to 

spend our prize money with the Youth 

Speaks Team soon.  

Congratulations Emily, Leo and Elsie – we are 

all very proud of how well each of you spoke.  



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sporting Opportunities 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Swimming Gala 
The Year 5 and 6 took part in a swimming gala last Thursday. 
The children shone, not just through their incredible swimming abilities but also their sportsmanship. The children 
congratulated each other and their opponents even if they came 1st or 3rd. It was such a great atmosphere of happy and 
excited children throughout the gala. The children worked together, helping each other know when their next race was 
and deciding on the best order for their relays. An incredible afternoon of swimming and an added but well-
deserved bonus of being overall winners. Well done Years 5 and 6 for coming 1st place in the Truro School Prep Inter-
school Swimming Gala for 2023.     
 
1st place - Devoran School 130 points 
2nd place - Truro Prep School 125 points 
3rd place - Mount Hawke 123 points.  
 
Here is what the captain had to say: 
On Thursday 26th January we went to a swimming gala at Sir Ben Ainslie Pool. We were up against Truro Prep School and 
Mount Hawke School. I think we did amazing. We worked really well together and had a great time. We won with 
130 points.  
By Harvey from Year 5. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Football Tournament 
The Year 5 and 6 went to Penair to take part in a Football 
Tournament on Friday 20th January. The children played 6 
games, they won 1 and drew 5. The children grew in 
confidence throughout the afternoon, they worked well as a 
team and represented Devoran brilliantly. A sports leader 
from Penair said we were the nicest school he had helped 
coach which is so good to hear. The children had a great 
afternoon of football and came second overall. Well done 
Devoran! 
 
“The Football Tournament was great except for my 
unfortunate inury! I had fun playing in defence and we 
defended well as a team. Euan did well as our striker and 
scored 3 goals overall for Devoran. He couldn’t have scored 
without great play from the rest of the team, who worked 
together to get the ball up into the attacking box.”     Ella B 
 
“I had a lot of fun playing a wing, but afterwards by feet 
really hurt! Our defence was good and our team got second 
place overall. We had a lot of fun playing together.” Edie    
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sporting Opportunities 
 
Gymnastics Competition at Penryn Gymnastics Club 
Elsie B, Imogen, Rosie and Frank from Year 6 went to the finials of the Gymnastics Competition at Penryn Gymnastics Club 
last Friday. The Year 6s were up against some strong competition and were a little nervous but that didn't stop them 
showing of their incredible gymnastics skills. 
The Year 6s supported each other throughout the afternoon. All their hard work and practice paid off as they were 
crowned the winners, with Frank becoming the top boy, earning the most male points overall. The team have 
demonstrated such huge effort and achievement, we are so proud of all four of them. Go Devoran! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety Week in School 
 
Year 6 have completed lots of lovely learning and activities  
including writing instructions for a fire extinguisher along  
with fire safety tips, creating water safety pictures, road  
safety posters and internet safety certificates for completing 
the inter land programme (an online safety game) as well as 
taking part in first aid training! The children have gained a  

lot from the raised awareness of these areas of safety  
this week.  
 
Here are some photos of Year 4 taking part in their first 
aid lesson on Friday: 

Year 3 created a fire safety book to display in their 

classroom based on the things they learnt about 

being safe around fire.  



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safety Week in School 
Year 5 have created some safety posters to share their understanding of Online Safety as part of their Safety Week 
learning.  

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important message from KeyWear 
KeyWear will be closed from Wednesday 1st February – Tuesday 7th February. Any web orders will be 
monitored so if you need any uniform, please choose “click and collect” and they will arrange an evening 
collection for you.  

E: keywearuniforms@gmail.com 
T: 01872 242233  |  M: 07894150004 
W: www.keywearuniforms.co.uk 
 

mailto:keywearuniforms@gmail.com
http://www.keywearuniforms.co.uk/


 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


